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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
Board of Cosmetology and Barbering

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Monday, January 28, 2008 at 9:00 a.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room A, Second Floor of the Cannon Building

MINUTES APPROVED:
Approved February 25, 2008
MEMBERS PRESENT   
Brenda Porter, Professional Member, Presiding

Margaret Bonarigo, Professional Member

Kathryn Lord, Professional Member

Cecilia Jones, Public Member

Mark A. Rubio, Public Member

Richard Shulties, Jr., Professional Member

DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL PRESENT

Eileen Kelly, Deputy Attorney General
Judy Letterman, Administrative Specialist III
MEMBERS ABSENT  

John H. Cook, Vice-President, Professional Member 

Madelyn Nellius, Secretary, Public Member

Marina T. Pini, President, Professional Member 
OTHERS

Hollis Anglin
Fran Anglin

Debbie Frazer

Ronnie King, Jr.

CALL TO ORDER

Ms. Porter called the meeting to order at 9:10 a.m.
REVIEW OF MINUTES

A motion was made by Ms. Bonargio, seconded by Ms. Lord to approve the November 26, 2007 minutes as presented.  The motion was unanimously carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Update of Statutory Changes 
James Collins, Division Director, informed the Board that after review of the draft, there were several section that he needed clarified. The Board addressed his concerns and made a few additional recommendations which Ms. Kelly will include and forwarded a final draft to the Board prior to the next meeting. 
Update on National Associations of Barber Boards Update-Richard Shultie
Mr. Shulties informed the Board that the conference was exceptional and will provide additional information at the next meeting.
Review of Applications
A motion was made by Mr. Shulties, seconded by Mr. Rubio to table the application of Frances Ambrose pending additional information. The motion was unanimously carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Rubio seconded by Mrs. Shulties to approve the reciprocity application of Devin Hackett.  The motion was unanimously carried.
New Business
Review of Reciprocity Applications
A motion was made by Mr. Rubio, seconded by Mr. Shulties to approve the applications of Lang G. Tran, Cynthia McGowan, Ha Nguyen, Wendy Lopez, Penny Kidwell, Henrietta Hindle, Diem Huynh, Ngoc Thuy Thi Nguyen, Tammy Phan, Jennifer Taylor, Denise Irby, Maria Capitanio, Henry Dihn, Arlen Simms, and Trang Nguyen.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Review of Salon Applications
A motion was made by Mr. Rubio, seconded by Mr. Shulties to approve the shop applications of Michelle’s Nail Salon, Christina Nails and Style Connection.  The motion was unanimously carried.
A motion was made by Mr. Rubio, seconded by Mr. Shulties to contingently approve the shop applications of Julian Myles Salon, Le Nails & Tanning and Hair Physicians pending proof of a hand washing sink.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Review of Exam Application
A motion was made by Mr. Rubio, seconded by Mr. Shulties to approve the application of Bernadette Johns.  The motion was unanimously carried  
Review of Apprenticeship Application
A motion was made by Mr. Rubio, seconded by Mr. Shulties to approve the application Adam Ksebe.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Complaint to be assigned

Complaint 08-01-08 has been assigned to Margaret Bonargio.
Discussion of International Education Research Foundation Request (IERF)
Ms. Kelly informed the Board that IERF, which is a Board approved credentialing service, requested that a link to the foundation be added to the Divisions.  Mr. Collins stated that the Division could include the Board’s website page a link directly to the credentialing service’s.
Other Business Before the Board
None
Public Comment

Ms. Harris, First State Beauty Academy, asked if the new statute would require shop inspections.  She stated that previously the Board was informed that inspection of shops was complaint driven since there were no funds available for the Board to hire an inspector.  Mr. Collins informed the Board that they are not part of the General Fund and all administrative costs generated by the Board are paid through licensure fees however, if shop inspectors were part of a statutory requirement, it would require the Division to hire an inspector and the cost of the inspector would be covered by an increase in the licensure fee. The Board was in agreement to add in the proposed draft a requirement for shop inspections.  Ms. Kelly will draft language for the Board to review at the next meeting.
Mr. Anglier informed the Board that he would like to have a copy of the draft discussed at today’s meeting a recommended the board have a workshop to discuss the changes before going to legislation.  Ms. Kelly recommends he review the draft and forward any recommendation to Ms. Letterman. The recommendation will be sent to the board members for discussion at the February meeting.
Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Monday, February 25, 2008 at 9:00 a.m. in Conference 
Room A, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.

Adjournment

A motion was made by Ms. Bonargio seconded by Mr. Shulties to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was unanimously carried.  The meeting adjourned at 11:05 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Judy Letterman
Administrative Specialist, III
